
Mission Statement: Temple Beth-El is a congregation of 

Jews and their families building a community committed to 

participation in all aspects of Jewish life. By community, we 

mean a group of diverse people who share a strong connec-

tion fostered by Temple Beth-El. By participation, we mean 

that all members will partake in and support the spiritual, 

cultural, educational and social life of Temple Beth-El.  
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   From Rabbi Binah Wing 

Chaverim, 
 
I hope that you are 

enjoying the summer 
months as I have been.  It 
always seems to go by 
just a little bit too quickly.  
As I write this article, 
stores are already posting 
about back-to-school 
sales.  August will see our 
kids heading back to 
school and some of our 
kids heading off to college!  For me, July flew by as the 
first two weeks I was 
serving as a rabbi at 
OSRUI, the URJ 
camp for our region.  
It was quite a won-
derful experience 
which I shared with 
those at services 
when I returned.  But 
before we bid sum-
mer adieu, we have 
two more events to 
look forward to.  The 
first is one of our   
favorites – Shabbat 
in the Park which will 
take place on Friday 
night, August 7th.  
Here is a refresher 
on the details.  We 
will celebrate, as 
usual, with Congre-
gation B’nai Abraham 
of Beloit.  We will again be in the Red Oak picnic area 

 

Temple Gets Ready For 5776 

 
HIGH HOLY DAY SCHEDULE               

Selichot                                                              
Saturday, September 5 

   Gathering 8:30 pm, Service 9:30 pm 
 

Erev Rosh Hashanah                                         
Sunday, Sept. 13 
 Service 8:00 pm 

 

Rosh Hashanah                                                 
Monday, Sept. 14 

   Morning Service 10:00 am                                                         
Tashlich 2:30 pm at Anderson Gardens 

 

Kol Nidre                                                           
Tuesday, Sept. 22  Service 8:00 pm 

  

Yom Kippur                                                  
Wednesday, Sept. 23  

 Morning Service 10:00 am                                  
Afternoon Services/Yizkor/Neilah 3:30 pm        

Break-the-Fast approx. 6:30 pm 
 

Sukkot Festival Service   
Pizza in the Hut                                    

Sunday, Sept. 27 Service 6:00 pm 

 
Simchat Torah Festival Service                         

Sunday, Oct. 4  Service 6:00 pm 

To celebrate the 
end of summer, on 
Friday, August 
28th , we’ll have  
another summer 
favorite – S’more 
Shabbat! Services 
begin at 6pm and 
will be followed by 
a hot dog dinner 
and of course, 
tasty s’mores!   
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From the Temple  Board…. 

Yizkor Memorial 
Book  

being prepared 
 

Towards the end of August, you 

will receive in the mail your form 

for inclusion of family names for 

the Yizkor service Memorial 

Book.  Names will be read during the after-

noon service on Yom  Kippur.   

Please return your list by September 7th.                                                           

                     Thank you. 

 By Secretary Ellen Salley 

 
The Temple Board conducted its first 

virtual board meeting in July.  Each 

board member submitted a report and 

on line discussion was shared.  Issues of a more 

involved nature were tabled until the August meet-

ing.  Highlights of the meeting included the presen-

tation of the treasurers report which showed a need 

to review our five year plan as goals have been dif-

ficult to meet.  Sharon reported that as of July 2nd 

39 pledges have been made.  It should be noted 

that all pledges are to be made before High Holy 

Days and before the start of Religious School.    

Religious Functions, Andrea Levey reported that 

Shabbat in the Park and S'more Shabbat have 

been scheduled and the High Holy Days are in 

works.  Stuart Bard will be our cantor and Jean   

Anderson will work with the choir.  Jordon Towne is 

getting estimates for repairs to the parking lot and 

the area by the two garbage containers.  Communi-

ty, Karen Zussman thanked the Pearlman’s for 

hosting our social event on June 27th.  Also noted 

the upcoming blood drive on August 25th.  Karen 

also confirmed that a check for $200 from the Cy 

Sachs fund was sent to the Lowcountry Ministries-

Reverend Pinckney Fund at the direction of the 

board.  The boards next meeting will be       

Wednesday August 12th at 7PM in the Temple    

library. 

in Rock Cut State Park.  This is our preferred 
shelter because it is the only one with a view of 
the lake and a playground.  If you have an     
Illinois fishing license, you can fish.  Shlomo and 
I will plan to arrive at around 4:30pm but history 
tells us that we usually get there closer to 
5:00pm!  From then until 6:30pm will be a time 
to just be together casually and have an early 
dinner.  Hot dogs, buns, plates, cups, condi-
ments, plasticware and dessert will be provided.  
There is quite a bit of soda left over from Food-A
-Rama so we’ll bring a cooler with some of that.  
If you prefer a different beverage, please bring 
your own, keeping in mind please that alcoholic 
beverages are forbidden on park grounds.  Each 
family or group should provide their own sides.  
Feel free to bring enough to share but each   
person brings home what they brought out 
there.  If you’d like to bring something of your 
own to grill, that should be fine.  There are picnic 
tables under the shelter, but there is also plenty 
of grassy lawn for anyone wanting to set up a 
picnic blanket and chairs.  Our Shabbat worship 
service will start at 6:30pm.  We will notify you 
by email or phone tree if we need to make any 
changes due to weather 
concerns.  Hopefully 
though, the weather will 
be beautiful.  This is one 
of the most enjoyable   
services of the year so I 
hope you’ll make the effort 
to attend. 

 
Then, to celebrate the end 
of summer, on Friday, Au-
gust 28th , we’ll have an-
other summer favorite – S’more Shabbat!  Ser-
vices begin at 6pm and will be followed by a hot 
dog dinner and of course, tasty s’mores!  Cindy 
Michelassi will be leading us in song.  It should 
be a lovely evening of worship and fun. 

 
Enjoy the moments left in the summer 

and don’t let the last few days slip away without 
enjoying their sweetness. 

 
Shalom, 
Rabbi Wing 

...Friday, Au-
gust 28th , 
we’ll have 
another sum-
mer favorite 
– S’more 
Shabbat!   
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. 

10 Minutes of Torah 
 
 

UNION FOR REFORM JUDAISM’S  
DEPARTMENT OF LIFELONG JEWISH LEARNING 

 

The Union will send you a one page e-mail  
each day on a topic of Jewish Interest.   

All you need to do is find 10 minutes a day  
to “do Torah.” 

 
Sign up by logging on to  
 WWW.urj.org/Torah/Ten 

Brina’s          

Bits 

It is hard to believe that we 
are more than half way 
through the summer already.  
The Religious Functions 
Committee is preparing for 
the High Holy Days and the 

choir will begin practicing August 4th and every Tues-
day up through Yom  Kippur.  All of us look forward 
to the traditions that go along with the High Holidays. 
 
We should be very proud of our Temple Library. We 
have had the honor of entrusting our library to Joel 
Rosenfeld for over 10 years.  I have mentioned at 
board meetings and in the Temple Bulletin that Joel 
will be retiring as the Temple Librarian.  Joel has 
worked hard to add informative and interesting books 
to our library.  Another of Joel’s roles as Librarian 
has been to periodically write articles for the Temple 
bulletin describing new books that may interest us.  
Joel has cataloged the books in the Library to help 
locate a particular book more easily. 
 
In order to carry on Joel’s tradition, I would like to 
give someone the opportunity to become our next 
Librarian.  Maybe you are retired and would like to 
volunteer a few hours a month or your children have 
started school and you don’t know what to do with 
your free time.   According to Joel, “the regular 
maintenance of the library is minimal.  Sometimes 
there are books that need new check-out cards or 
minor repairs.  Additions to the collection need some 
preparation. The library can be left alone several 
weeks without apparent inconvenience.”  
 
“More interesting for the new librarian would be  
selecting new materials for purchase and selecting 
from donated items which add to the collection.  The 
Kupperman Fund has been set up as a supplemen-
tary resource to the annual budget.  Removal of     
materials no longer needed is necessary because 
the shelf space is limited.” 
 
Does the idea of being the librarian at Temple Beth-
El interest you?  If so, please let me know or call Joel 
and get the firsthand information.   
 
Like so many things here at Temple, we have great 
people who do so many great things behind the 
scenes and just make things happen every day.  Joel 
has quietly kept our library up to date and we  
sincerely thank him for his dedication.  
Brina 

 

Hadassah/Jewish Federation Book 

Discussion 

August  9th at 1:30 at the home of 

Adrian and Gerald Grubb 

128 Callaway Cove, Loves Park, IL 

61111 

Discussion leader: Carol Gordon 
 

An American Bride in 

Kabul: A Memoir  

 

By Phyllis Chesler.  

 

ISBN:9871137279408 
 

Paper back BN.com and Ama-

zon.com around $13.00. E-book 

around $10.00. Few westerners will ever be able to 

understand Muslim or Afghan society unless they are 

part of a Muslim family. Twenty years old and in love, 

Phyllis Chesler, a Jewish-American girl from Brook-

lyn, embarked on an adventure that has lasted for more 

than a half-century. In 1961, when she arrived in Ka-

bul with her Afghan bridegroom, authorities took away 

her American passport. Chesler was now the property 

of her husband’s family and had no rights of citizen-

ship. Back in Afghanistan, her husband, a wealthy son 

reverted to the ways of society there. 

Please RSVP to Goldie:815-399-5497 or       

rockfordfederation@sbcglobal.net 
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 200 Words or Less… 
            By Goldie & Adrian  

By now you should have received your Religious 
School registration forms for the 2015-16 school 
year.  The Temple Board reminds you that in order 
to receive your registration information you must be 
a member in good standing.  This means that you 
have made your pledge for the coming year.  If you 
have any questions regarding this please contact 
the Temple office.  Thank you. 
 
Please stay tuned for information regarding the 
Rockford Ethnic Festival on Sunday, August 30th. 
Last year the Rockford Federation asked us all to 
participate in this new event.  We had a great time 
marching in the parade.  Families enjoyed the 
many activities and food booths.  We look forward 
to increasing our numbers and showing our Jewish 
pride! 
 
Our school year begins later than usual this year 
due to the timing of the High Holidays.  Our first day 
will be Sunday, September 20.  You will be         
receiving your second summer letter sometime lat-
er in August .  This letter will highlight the first day 
agenda and include other pertinent details          
regarding Religious School. 
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer.   
 

Save the Date 

Jewish  

Community    

Picnic 
 

Sunday, September 27,  2015 

11:30 at Temple Beth-El 

 
Sponsored by the Jewish Federation  

of Greater Rockford,  

Congregation Ohave Sholom, & Temple Beth-El 

 

Let’s all celebrate together the end of summer and 

the beginning  

of a New Year filled with promise  

and well-being for all! 

The Middle 

East Update 

with Adam 

Kinzinger 

scheduled for 

Thursday, August 6, 2015 has 

been postponed.  Watch for an  

update from the Jewish               

Federation. 

 

Come Join Us! 
 

Shabbat in the Park 

Friday, August 7th 

 

 

 
 

Red Oak Picnic Area- 

Rock Cut State Park 

Gathering and dinner  

4:30 - 6:30 pm 

Service will begin at 6:30 pm 
 

Hot dogs, buns, plates, cups, condiments, pop and   

plasticware will be provided.  Each family or group 

should provide their own sides. 



TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  5  

The Temple  
Beth-El 

Family greatly  
appreciates and 
thanks our Oneg 

Hosts for helping to 
make our Services  
more meaningful 

and offering an op-
portunity for us all 

to mingle and  
socialize. 

 
 

 

Adults 
Sonya Peysakhovich                   8/1 

Roni Golan                             8/1 

Arnold Rosen                         8/2 

Zachary DeWitz                   8/3 

Max Rettig                             8/3 

Ted Liebovich                      8/3 

Natalie Deutsch                     8/5 

Luba Peysakhovich             8/6 

Jared Weiss                            8/7 

Sara Deutsch                        8/13 

Jake Schneider                    8/13 

Paula Lash                           8/13 

Emily Hartman                  8/14 

Daniel Libman                    8/16 

Enid Busch                           8/17 

Brina Grigg                          8/18 
Samantha Glassman                8/19 

Barbara Holmstrom           8/19 

Molly Libman                    8/19 

Michael Gordon                  8/21 

Louise Gesmer                    8/22 

Asha Hosmane                    8/24 

Aaron Salley                        8/26 

Herb Deutsch                       8/27 

Ryan Master                        8/29 

Emily Bear                           8/30 

Children 

Max Tatman                     8/1/06 
Samuel Allen                        8/18/03 

Lilly Ruth Wing             8/22/05 

 

Anniversaries  
Barbara & John Holmstrom                          

                                              8/7/71 

Nanci & Marc Soriano   8/7/77 

Adrian & Jerry Grubb   8/8/70 

Nancy & Geoffrey Feinstein           

                                          8/9/70 

Judy & Chuck Picus     8/10/52 

Barbara & Jack Simon               

                                         8/10/69 

Jackie & Len Bernstein            

                                        8/12/76 

Patty & Howard Kaufman                       

                                         8/12/90 

Emily & John Hartman                      

                                        8/19/78 

Molly & Daniel Libman                     

                                                           8/19/95 

Lauren & Mark Lamont                                      

                                         8/23/86 

Roni & Ronit Golan      8/25/85 

Rebecca & David Allen                       

                                                                                                  8/31/97 

                                        

August Oneg Committee 
 

 
August 7 
Shabbat in the Park 
 

August 14 
Ed Light 
Andrea Levey 
 
 

August 21 
Vicki and David Sklar 
Jay Sklar 
 
 

August 28 
S’more Shabbat 

August Birthdays & Anniversaries 

The Temple Beth-El Gift Shop 

GIFT SHOP HOURS 

Monday—Friday, call the office  

Sunday 10am - noon* 

*Open Sundays when school is in session. 

If you need to visit the shop at another  time, please call 
the Temple office (398-5020), Milly Kaplan (877-5717) or 

Susan Rosenfeld (964-8642). 

TBE  
Blood 
Drive  

 

Now will be   
 

Tuesday,  
August 25th 
    3-7 p.m. 

 

 

We are again teaming with the Rock River 
Valley Blood Bank to sponsor a blood drive to 
benefit not only the Jewish community, but the 
general population.  
 
The Blood Bank's blood mobile will be parked 
in our front parking lot.  If you are a regular 
blood donor, please consider giving blood at 
that time.  This might also be a good time for 
new donors to begin that process.   
 
To be eligible to donate, your last 
blood  donation has to be on or before     
Tuesday,  June  30. 
Any questions, please call Blood Bank,  
815-961-2342. 
 
Faye Marcus  



 

YAHRZEIT LIST 
If you are interested in having your 
loved one’s name on the Yahrzeit list, 
please call Joyce in the Temple Office,  
398-5020 
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CONTRIBUTIONS TO OUR FUNDS 

MEMORIAL BOARD 
 

Honor the memory of your loved ones 
by placing their names on the board in 
our memorial alcove.  Please supply 
the Temple office with the name, date 
of birth and date of death. The mini-
mum donation is $200. The 
light alongside each name is 
lit every year to mark the an-
niversary of the death, and 
the name appears in the an-
nual memorial book. 

Benjamin Schaider Building 
Fund 
In memory of Joyce Ruthe 
-Gerry Schaider 
 

Jan Lazarus Sanctuary Fund 
In memory of Inge Frank 
In memory of Dina Oppenheimer 
-Lillian Osran 
 

Garten Fund 
Congratulations to Sheldon and 
Ginny Weiss on the birth of their 
granddaughter, Eleanor 
Congratulations to Ellen and Fred 
Dietz on the birth of their grand-
son, Jaxon 
In memory of Dini Oppenheimer 
-Milly Kaplan 
 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
In memory of Geri Katz 
-Cheryl and Tim Schoeller 
 

Sheldon Liebovich Fund 
In loving memory of Stuart Sack 
In loving memory of Jim McKin-
non 
In loving memory of Sheldon 
Liebovich 
In loving memory of Mildred and 
Bill Friedberg 
-Rosie and Chuck Hyman 
 

Unrestricted Donation 
In honor of the marriage of Kathy 
and John Rosenbloom 
-Leslie Rosenbloom Mosow 

 
Read Aug 7 
Sam Leopold 
Jack Donzis 
Herman Toback 
Anita Harris 
Jack M. Shafton 
 
Read Aug 14 
Louise Rosenzweig 
Yetta Miller 
Israel Simon 
Bertha Feinstein 
Pauline Iskowich 
Bere Furen 
Ida Drell Mutchnik 
 
Read Aug 21 
Charles Herman Iskowich 
John T. Holmstrom Sr. 
Joel Garten 
Lillian Berney 
George J. Collier 
Vivien Miller Ross 
N. Grace Cohen 
Eleanor Molton 
 
Read Aug 28 
Max Daniel 
Karen Kaplan 
Patricia Ruthe 
Rose Epstein 
Miriam Halle 
William “Red” Rubin 
Virginia Rosenbloom 
David Mansfield 
Jacob Hoffman 
Belle Simon 
 

Condolences to:   
 

The family of Joyce Ruthe  
upon the event  
of her passing 

Thank You…….. 
The Temple has been the recipient of dona-
tions from the Temple Family in the name of 
many funds in order to supply much needed 
money for worthwhile programs and projects.  
We would like to spotlight a couple of these 
funds. 
 

The Robert and Joel Garten Youth 
and Scholarship Fund is to provide 

camperships for religious school students.  
This fund is administered by the Education 
Committee and the Rabbi. 

The Michael Dermer Religious School 
Fund was established for the purpose of 

raising money to support religious school 
activities.  This fund is used to provide en-
richment programs, scholarships and youth 
activities.   
 

Landscaping Fund  provides funding 

for enhancements to our grounds. 
 

Sheldon Liebovich Fund for  
Families in Crisis  provides funds for 

Temple families who are in need at the  
discretion of Temple leadership. 
 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund  pro-

vides for the Rabbi to purchase necessary 
items for the Temple or to help those in 
need, at her discretion.      

 
In honor of the marriage of  
Samantha Schneider 
-Elisa Whitman 

 

The unveiling of Faye Stern's 
headstone will be on Sunday, 
August, 2nd at 1:00 pm at the 
Rockford Hebrew Cemetery. 
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Memorial and Tribute Donation Form 

For: (check one and fill in names as appropriate) 
 

 In Memory of:__________________________ 
 

 Speedy Recovery to:____________________ 
 

 Congratulations to: _____________________ 
 

 In Honor of: ___________________________ 
 

 Other:________________________________ 

From: 
Name: _________________________________ 
 

Address:________________________________ 
 

City:______________State______Zip:___ _____ 

To: Send the acknowledging card :  Same as from, 

or:Name: ______________________________________ 
 

Address:_____________________________________ 
 

City:________________State______Zip:___________ 

Donation: 
 

Triple chai ($54) 
 

Double chai($36) 
 

Chai ($18)    $10 
 

 $4 (Min.) 
 

 Other:  ___ 

Fund: 
 

 Garten    Powell  
Lazarus  Dermer  Building  
Woodruff   Rabbi’s Discretionary  
 Pap     Kupperman    
Landscaping     Gifts&Flowers  
 Sachs     Liebovich Fund         
Other_______ 

 

 
High School  

Graduates Night 
and  

Pet Shabbat 
July 24th 
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 TEMPLE BETH-EL  
 

INVITES YOU  
TO JOIN US FOR 

 
Erev Rosh Hashanah Dinner 

 

Sunday, September 13, 2015 6:00PM 
 

$10 per person, $5 for children 10 and under, 
Children 2 and under no charge 

Menu: Chicken, potatoes, vegetables and more. 

 

Dinner will be served promptly at 6:00 pm to allow time for cleanup before 8:00 pm services.   

Open seating unless prior arrangements have been made.      

Please RSVP by Tuesday, September 8th 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Erev Rosh Hashanah Dinner 

 
Name____________________________________________ 

 

# of adults_________ X $10 ea = $____________  #of children 10 and under ________X $5 ea = $______          

 

Total amount enclosed $_______________   

 

 

Please make checks payable to Temple Beth-El and send with this form to Temple.   

Your check is your reservation. 

 

Temple Beth-El        1203 Comanche Dr. Rockford, Illinois 61107       815-398-5020                                                                                                                             



TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  9  TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  9  

TEMPLE  
BETH-EL      

MINUTE WITH 
A MEMBER 

 

Dear TBE Friends: 
Our next “Minute with 

a Member” features Golans as answered by  
Ronit. We hope you will enjoy getting to know 
them a bit more! 
 
-Tell a little about yourself and family:  
Roni and I met 30 years ago in Israel while I was 
studying PT at the Tel 
Aviv University.  We    
married soon after meet-
ing and had our 2 girls 
Yasmin and Maya (now 
almost 28 and 26).  We 
moved to a kibbutz just 
before Maya was born 
and then moved to a  
moshav 4 ½ years  
later.  Both are in the 
Ashkelon area.  From 
there we moved to  
Rockford 19 years 
ago.  I now work for 
Swedish American  
supervising 3 outpatient 
PT clinics.  Roni owns a 
beautiful gallery called 
“State of The Art” located on State St. between 
Madison and Water Streets.  I also do a booth at 
the City Market called Ronit’s Kitchen for the first 
10 weeks of the summer.  I make Israeli food. 
 
Yasmin is now married going on 2 years and  
living in Rockford.  She runs the Irish Rose and 
is finishing her degree in Graphic Design and 
Computer Science. 
 
Maya is living in Israel with a serious boy-
friend.  She is studying at Ben Gurion University 
in Beer Sheva.  Her degree will be in European 
Relations, Business and English Literature. 
We also have 2 dogs Picasso and Dali and a cat 
Tye. 
  

 
Your favorite Temple activities: 
My favorite activity is cooking with the kids on  
Sundays and of course Food-A-Rama.  Roni would 
not say the same. 
  
Favorite Judaic holiday or food: 
I love Oznei Haman, especially with date filling.  I 
also love Israeli foods like schnitzel and 
schwarma!  
  
What is the biggest challenge you have ever 
faced? 
My biggest challenge was probably PT school in 
Israel.  Studying in Hebrew was hard and studying 

became harder 
when I got 
pregnant and 
had  
Yasmin at the 
end of my 3rd 
year, and was  
pregnant with 
Maya my last 
year. 
  
If you could 
take two 
weeks off 
from all your 
responsibili-
ties, where 
would you go 
and what 

would you do? 
We would probably go to Hawaii.  We have always 
wanted to go there. 
  
What are some of your favorite things to do 
around the Rockford region? 
We love the City Market and State of the Art as 
well as cultural events in Rockford.  We also love 
the bike path along the river.  I would like to see 
more things happening there, like small shops and 
coffee houses.  
  
-What is the best advice you have ever  
received? 
“Lead by example.”  I was taught that in my days in 
my Jewish youth movement and have always tried 
to lead by example. 
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Ethnic Festival and Parade 
 

Sunday,  August 30, Noon—6:00pm 

7th Street and 4th Ave. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Jewish Federation is one of the core group organizers for this community wide event. People 

who participated last year had a great time.  We were filled with pride as we walked in the parade 

with our complimentary Israel t-shirts.  It was nice to have the Jewish community represented.   

This year the festival and parade will be bigger with more ethnic groups participating.   
 

The Jewish Federation has volunteer opportunities for you: 
 

 People to walk in the parade 

 People to drive participants back to their cars after the parade 

 People to decorate our float (Sherry’s convertible) 

 

Please volunteer.  We need you and it is great fun!! 

Let me know if you need a T-shirt or if you have one from last year. 

 

Call Goldie at 815-399-5497 or email rockfordfederation@sbcglobal.net 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Our car mitzvah donation program has earned over $40000 in the last 

8 years.  This comes about through the incredible generosity of our 

congregants.  Jerry Paris has sold his Midas Auto Repair facility on 

North Main St. after being in business for 38 years.  It is now owned by 

Butitta Bros and the manager's name is Neil.  The new organization 

has agreed to continue the car donation program under the same 

arrangement as before.   

Please contact the new manager at 815-962-7914 and he will insure 

that Temple is properly rewarded.  If you have any questions, please 

call Jerry at 815-222-6016.                                                              

Thank you for your support. 

3012 North Main Street Rockford, IL 61103 

815-962-7914  
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Friends of Temple Beth-El 

Our car mitzvah 
donation program 
has earned over 

$40,000.  
in the last 8 years. 

 

 

 

 

Mindy Joy Young 

Call me:  815.985.4005 

 

Look up info & Pricing 

mindyjoyphotography.com 

 

Inquire about dates  

& reservations 

mindy@mindyjoyphotography.com 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=Ld7_6kEVv1YtdM&tbnid=AWL90fFwhj-K_M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vectorstock.com%2Froyalty-free-vector%2Fcartoon-car-blowing-exhaust-vector-918716&ei=vZoHU5bVIrSCyAHD8ID


TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  12  TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  12  

Compliments of 

Sundberg  
Funeral Home, Ltd. 

Darryl Johnson  

Funeral Director 

215 North 6th Street 

Rockford, Illinois 

962-7743 

TEMPLE  BETH-EL  BULLETIN  P AGE  12 Friends of Temple Beth-El 

 

 

See our selection of Kosher Wines too! 

P ET  S ITT ING  BY  T INA  

Tina Sievers 
4921 Rolex Parkway 
Loves Park, IL  61111 

Phone: 815.742.4537 
E-mail: tsievers1956@yahoo.com 

Providing Quality 
Pet/House Sitting 

since 2004 

BRING ON THE BOOKS! 
For the past eight years, the TBE                  

 Book Sale committee has been             

accepting your used and/or new        

books for listing online or for the            

Rummage Sale.  To date we have      

 raised over $18,000 ! 

 

     We accept your donations 

throughout the year.  There is a bin in the classroom 

hallway (to the right of the gift shop) for you to place 

your donations. 
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September 2015 
Sun. 13th Erev Rosh Hashanah 
Mon. 14th Rosh Hashanah 
Tue. 22nd Kol Nidre 
Wed. 23rd Yom Kippur 

October 2015 
November 2015 

Sat. 21st Aron Tatman Bar      
Mitzvah 

December 2015 
 

January 2016 
 

February 2016 
 

March 2016 
Sat. 12th Josh Zussman Bar  
Mitzvah 

April 2016 
14th, 15th and 17th Rummage 
Sale 

May 2016 
 

June 2016 
 

July 2016 
August 2016 

 
Tentative Date * 

Temple Board 
Meets the 2nd Wed. each month 

Library  7:00 PM 

We hope this page of Coming Attractions 
helps you plan ahead  for activities at      
Temple Beth-El.  Please understand that 
some dates and times might be tentative and 
will be updated each month as dates get 
closer. 

 

Saturday Morning 10:00 AM 

Visit the Temple Beth-El  
New Web Site Address... 

 

http://templebethel-rockford.org/.  
 

Check it out! 

 The Temple Bulletin goes 
away to College…. 
  
If you have a student heading off to 
college, we would like to send him 
or her a copy of the Temple Bulletin.  
Let them have one more connection 
to home while they are away.  All 
we need are name and address, 
and we will do the rest.  Give Joyce 
a call in the office, and add one 
more piece of mail from home for 
your student. 

The Tree of Life 
 Remember a loved one or celebrate a wonder-
ful occasion by noting it forever on the Temple 
Beth-El Tree Of Life in the foyer.  Contact the 
Temple office for details. 

Membership 
 

Do you know of any unaffiliated 
Jews looking for a  

congregation?   
If so, contact Elisa Whitman,  
membership chairperson at  

815-988-2134 

 

 
PLANT A TREE IN ISRAEL 

Commemorate happy occasions... 
births, engagements, marriages,  

anniversaries, graduations 
or memorialize a loved one. 

"A tree lives on forever in our  
sacred land" 

 
Call Carol Gordon 

398-4214 
or email requests to: 

cggordon50@hotmail.com 
Effective April 1, 2013 the price will be 

$18.00 

sponsored by  
Hadassah  

Jewish National Fund 

GRTY 2014-2015 Calendar 
 
*Means you can earn service 
hours 
 

Advisors:   Nanci Soriano H: 654-
7677   cell: 222-9626                        
Lauren Lamont:  cell: 988-3727 
 

RSVP to ALL activities  quickly 
please even if you can’t attend 
Dues:  7-8 graders: $25 (2nd child $20)     

9-12 graders:  $40 (2nd child $25) 
 

NFTY on line Registration:    

www.nfty.org/no 
 

HELP WANTED:  
CARING COMMITTEE 
The Caring Committee was 
formed to provide a meal(s) to a 
member in the event of a birth, 
death or illness.  Anyone           
interested in being on the   Car-
ing Committee list or is   inter-
ested in providing a ride to a 
Temple  function,  
please   contact Carol Gordon 
at 815-398-4214 or          
cggordon50@hotmail.com.   

http://templebethel-rockford.org/
mailto:emmendeloff@yahoo.com
mailto:cggordon50@hotmail.com


The  
Yiddish  
Corner 
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Temple Beth–El Leadership 

  Rabbi ....................................... Binah Wing 
 

  President................................. Brina Grigg 
 

  President Elect ....................... Jim Gesmer 
  V.P. Communication  ............. Ellen Salley 
    Bulletin Publisher ................ Jay Sklar 
    Web Maven ........................... Harvey Melamed 
 

  V.P. Community ..................... Karen Zussman 
 

  V.P. Finance ........................... Sharon Goldsand 
    Treasurer .............................. Robert Levy 
 

  V.P. Ways & Means ................ Mary Roufa 
 

  V.P. Education ........................ Lauren Lamont 
    School Principals ................. Goldie Pekarsky 
                                                    & Adrian Grubb 
  V.P. Religious Functions ....... Andrea Levey 
  V.P. Building & Grounds ....... Jordan Towne 
  Jewish Federation Rep. ......... Ellen Dietz 
  Past President ........................ Jay Sklar 

The Temple Beth-El Bulletin is a monthly publication of Temple  
Beth-El, Rockford, Illinois. Items for the bulletin should be submitted 
to the Temple office. Typewritten is acceptable, but text format on a 
computer disk or e-mailed to the publisher, Jay Sklar 
jayskl@aol.com, is preferred. 

 

           Dear God!     Dear, sweet Lord!  

Gawt en yew 

 
August 7 
Shabbat in the Park 
Gathering                              4:30 pm 
Service                                  6:30 pm 
 
August 14 
Erev Shabbat Service           7:30 pm 
 
 

August 21 
Erev Shabbat Service             7:30 pm 
 
August 28 
S’more Shabbat Service       6:00 pm 
  
 

On the Lighter Side… 

August 2015 
Religious Services 

Gotenyu! 

                Oy, Gotenyu! Are you in trouble! 

A man approached old Mr. Katz in a town he was visit-

ing.  "What's the quickest way to New York?"  

Mr. Katz scratched his head.  

"Are you walking or driving?" he asked the stranger.  

"I'm driving."  

"That's the quickest way!"  

 

The Italian says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have wine.  

The Scot says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have scotch  

The Swede says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have aquavit.  

The Russian says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have vodka.  

The German says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have beer.  

The Greek says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have ouzo.  

The Jew says, I'm tired and thirsty. I must have diabetes.   

 

An archaeologist was digging in the Negev Desert in   

Israel and came upon a casket containing a mum-

my.   After examining it, he called the curator of a prestig-

ious natural history museum.  

"I've just discovered a 3,000 year old mummy of a man 

who died of heart failure!" the excited scientist ex-

claimed.  

To which the curator replied, "Bring him in. We'll check it 

out."  

A week later, the amazed curator called the archaeologist. 

"You were right about the mummy's age and 

cause of death.  How in the world did you 

know?"  

"Easy. There was a piece of paper in his 

hand that said, '10,000 Shekels on Goliath'." 


